
BROOKS TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

WORK SESSION MINUTES 

Monday, September 18, 2017 

 

 

Mayor Dan Langford led the invocation and pledge and called the meeting to order.  Since several 

Councilmen were absent, no quorum was present.  Town Council Meeting was deemed a "Work 

Session". 

 

Mayor:                                              Dan Langford 

 

Council member present:                  Todd Speer 

                                                         Scott Israel  

                                                                                                                  

          

Members Absent:                             Lewis Harper 

                                                         Ted Britt 

                                                         Brian Davis 

 

As there was no quorum present, no Official Business could be discussed.  The Minutes for 

August 21, 2017 will be voted on at our next Council Meeting.   

 

Committee Reports (if any): 

 

Mayor’s Report - Mayor Langford attended the 2nd Brooks Zoning Meeting; next one  

planned for October 2017.  He also attended the Fayette County Intergovernmental  

meeting last week; no issues pertaining to Brooks. 

 

Planning and Zoning -  P & Z Director Eddie Lanham was not present; no issues. 

 

Recreation –  No one was present.  Financial report received for June - September 2017. 

Bids have been received for repaving Football Field parking lot and 10x10 pad for dumpster.   

It was also noted that both Football fields and Baseball fields are having some parking issues; 

areas will be inspected to determine best course of action. 

 

Clerk’s Report –  Library usage is steady.  September Farmers' Market went well, as well as our 

Kindness Rocks project.  All painted rocks should be in place this week.  Just 2 Markets left for 

season; plans for November to be a holiday Market dedicated to Thanksgiving and Christmas crafts. 

 

Manager’s Report –  Town Manager, Ellen Walls, presented Mayor and Council with monthly financial 

information for review.  Butler Road improvements are final for now.  Cemetery, Julia's 

Crossing and McIntosh Road still pending; Butler Road can be revisited after other improvements 

completed.  Storm damage (Irma) was minimal within City Limits.  Several downed trees are being 

addressed as quickly as possible.  Applying for Grant (up to $5000.00) for public safety 

(signs and speed detection devices). 

 

Other –  None 

 

Any Other Business:  Local residents, Jason and Julie Britt, hosting October "festivities" each 

weekend in October.  Event permit applied for.  Possible Pumpkin Walk with Liberty Tech discussed.  

McIntosh Road bridge set to reopen Tuesday, September 19, 2017.   



 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

____________________ 

Kim Bradley, Town Clerk 

 

 

 


